Educational Policy Committee (EPC)

September 25, 2008

Present:  Professors Koepp, Lossowski, Olson, S. Shilepsky;  Student Representative Raquele Laury ’09; Dean Miller-Bernal and Associate Dean Speaker. At the beginning, former Board member Gail Kitsch was attending by phone link.

The meeting was called to order at 4:35p.m.  C. J. Koepp took the minutes.

We approved minutes of 9/18/08

Leslie directed us to find the minutes on the Globe; they are available to all.

1. General Education was our main topic of discussion.  

Dean Miller Bernal suggested that we needed to establish a time frame for our committee’s work on Gen Ed. She wondered what could we accomplish yet this semester?  This year?

We discussed the possibility of holding an open meeting about Gen Ed before Thanksgiving. Then we could report to the Faculty in December, with hopes of drafting a Gen Ed proposal by Spring Break that could be voted on before end of term.

If a Gen Ed proposal got approval, how soon would it be implemented--next Fall or later?    Since the catalogue would be finalized in late May or early June, implementation could happen by Fall ’09 or Fall ’10.

We discussed the Table of Comparable colleges showing Student-Faculty Ratios (Table 4) from the recently approved Ten Year Plan.  It lays out a possible time table showing a move from 41 to 56 tenured /tenure-track positions over ten years, while ultimately keeping the equivalent of 7 FTEs in  adjunct positions for flexibility.  

a. How would we prepare for an open meeting to discuss Gen Ed?

We need to think about how to relate Gen Ed to the Mission Statement.    

In our current Gen Ed requirements, learning outcomes are not specifically articulated.

To come up with proposals, we need to figure out we are trying to achieve.  What are our desired outcomes?  

For an Open Meeting we might want to present several models of Gen Ed  for discussion

b. Our Gen Ed requirements should reflect the particulars of the Mission Statement (which could itself be amended, if needed)

We also should consider how to connect our Gen Ed to the Ten Year Plan.

And we need to address our commitment to Inclusion and Intercultural Excellence.  How do we make sure the issues around diversity and global matters are visible as part of our core identity?

How committed are we to the liberal arts foundation for our Gen Ed?

What is critical in a liberal arts education? 

What is the status of global education?  What would we consider optimal at Wells?  How can we bring intercultural perspectives, sustainability, and environmental issues into our Gen Ed requirements?  We need to think about how to weave these matters into our desired competences

c. How are we demonstrating the competences that Middle States requires?

How can our students develop competencies in knowledge that goes beyond a Western perspective?

We briefly discussed reintroducing a public speaking course (oral skills are another important competency to encourage/include).

For a comparison, we looked at Wheaton College’s  Gen Ed  requirements, in particular the “Connections” section, where students enroll in two “paired” courses from different disciplines at the same time to enrich their experiences and gain exposure to a wider range of perspectives and knowledge.

How can the goals of Middle States be met by our students?

Our small size could give us some flexibility in designing Gen Ed curriculum. For example, we could name some other activity (portfolios, for example, or taking a course at Cornell) to help fulfill Gen Ed requirements.  If more Wells students were to take Cornell courses, however, we would need better van schedules.

Are there more creative ways to expose our students to quantification and scientific method?

Could sustainability be a fruitful point of departure, a centering point around which to build a curriculum?

d. We need to think about the purpose of a particular requirement:  Math, for example,   what is it that we want students to be learning as they fulfill various core requirements?

Maybe we need to articulate what we already do?  Or do a self-assessment to better understand what we do.

We need to think more about our goals and objectives:  current ones and new ones.

What would we want?  

ASSIGNMENT:  For next meeting, think about our current requirements?


How would we justify them?

